
Esther 4:14.

In the early months of the COVID-19 pandemic, the United Church Board 
for Ministerial Assistance, which administers the Christmas Fund, experi-
enced a 400% increase in requests for emergency grants over the previous 

year. Thanks to the generosity of more than 275 donors to urgent appeals for 
gifts to the Christmas Fund, UCBMA was able to say “yes” to each of these 
requests. 

Most of the donors who responded to these special emergency appeals were 
older persons and  nearly half were first-time contributors to the Christmas 
Fund. Many are also themselves recipients of Ministerial Assistance.   

Here are just a few of the notes of thanks received from some of the Emergency 
Grant recipients:  

“I must tell you that before I opened the envelope with the check I prayed that 
whatever the contents, that somehow I would make the days to come work . . . 
and when I opened that envelope with a great amount of trepidation, I could 
not believe my eyes that you and your Committee granted me even more than 
I had requested!  I am still in shock, and still feeling so very grateful as I sit down 
with that fear off my shoulders.”  

 “Wow, what can I say but a very humble thank you. This is tremendously gen-
erous and I never, ever expected it.  The best I had hoped for was to cover my 
recent medical bill.  I am surprised and tearfully grateful.” 

 “The emergency grant money arrived in last night's mail.  THANK YOU to all 
who approved this emergency grant.  I will be able to pay back loans that were 
made to make rent.  We will also be able to supplement our rent money for 
quite some time until greater income starts coming in.  We are hopeful those 
days will come.”  

“I’m speechless - Thank you all so very, very much!  Keeping you all in my 
prayers.  May the gift of your generous blessing spread wide and far.”   

“For Such a Time as This.” 
Esther 4:14

Monthly pension supplementation for 350 retired clergy and lay employees ($1,347,419)  

Health premium supplementation for 144 retired clergy and lay employees ($374,577)  

Emergency grants for 69 individuals and families ($123,727)  

Christmas “Thank You” gift checks to 521 retired clergy and lay employees ($260,500) 

In 2019, gifts to the Christmas Fund enabled: 

The Christmas Fund 
For the Veterans of the Cross and the Emergency Fund 
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